March Fourteenth 1923. R. M. Scrivener, Esq., 183 George Street. Toronto, Ont. Dear Mr. Scrivener:-In reply to your letter of March 12th let me give you the assurance that I shall be only too happy to join the McGill graduates living in Toronto on the occasion of their annual dinner. What I suggest is that you and the Hamilton graduates confer and decide whether you wish me to go the third or the fourth week in April and let me know as soon as possible. I do not think it makes very much difference, as far as convenience to myself is concerned, whether I speak in Toronto on Friday night or Saturday night. Please let me know your final arrangements as soon as possible. Yours faithfully,